Bonington Drive, Arnold, Nottingham NG5 7EX

> Tele: 0115 8408068 Fax: 0115 8408708

Head Teacher: Mrs E Essex Email: office@robertmellors.org.uk

Friday 28th May 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are looking forward to welcoming your children back to school on Monday.

I want to take this opportunity to remind you of a couple of things to help us maintain the health and safety of everyone in our school community.

If you or your child or any of your household are showing any symptoms of coronavirus, you must not come to the school site. Symptoms of coronavirus are:

- A high temperature this means that a person fells hot to touch on their chest or back
- A new, continuous cough this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours. If you someone usually has a cough, it may be worse than usual.
- A loss or change to the sense of smell or taste this means that you've noticed that you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal

If a person is experiencing any of these symptoms, then they should self-isolate for a period of 7 days. Household members should self-isolate for a period of 14 days.

Please contact the school office if your child or a household member has any of the above symptoms.

Please ensure that you have read and understood the details for bringing your child to and picking them up from school. We ask that you;

- Keep to the timings for the start and end of the day
- Use only the entrance to the school site that you have been directed to
- Avoid bringing other family members to school
- Keep 2m apart from other people wherever possible
- Avoid using public transport to travel to and from school wherever possible

Only children and school staff will be permitted to enter the school building.

Your child will not need to bring their bag/book bag. Please send your child with a sun hat/cap and consider applying SPF 50 before they come to school so that they are protected from the sun at playtimes.

Please contact the school office by telephone or email if you need to speak to a member of staff.

Best wishes

Mrs Essex

